
.'9 Brenda J BaileyIPVlEDC To Cynthia C Johnson/PV/EDC@TCP -' 1210312007 08:41 AM cc - - 

bcc 

Subject Fw: Comment Letter - ltem 20 Dec. 4th Board Mtg 

- Forwarded by Brenda J BaileyIPVlEDC on 12/03/2007 08:42 AM -- 
"Mark and Lisa Santos" 
<mark-n-lisa@sbcglobaI.net> To <bostwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us> 

11/3012007 09:lO PM cc 

Subject FW: Comment Letter - ltem 20 Dec. 4th Board Mtg 

Dear Supervisor Baumann, 

We too reside in Royal Equestrian Estates and echo Ms. Mitchell's sentiments expressed below. 
Please help us with correcting this oversight and placing said correction on public record. Ms. 
Mitchell has drafted two excellent letters concerning this subject and in this instance, just like for 
the planning meeting, we have adopted the verbiage and signed our endorsement. I have attached 
both documents for your review. We were not able to attend the previous meeting, but faxed the 
second document to Me1 Pabalinas prior to that hearing and is a document on record with his 
office. 

We appreciate your careful consideration and assistance with this matter. 

Thank you, 

Mark and Lisa Santos 

5441 Farrell Road 

Shingle Springs, CA 95682 



November 30,2007 

Board of Supervisors 
El Dorado County 
330 Fairlane Court 
Placerville. CA 95667 

RE: Item 20 on the December 4th 2007 Board Agenda - Project Title G3 Enterprise 
Rezone (File Application No. 207-0001) 

Delivered Via e-mail 

Dear Board Members: 

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the proposed rezoning request submitted 
by the RRM Design Group for the G3 Enterprise Rezone (File Application No. 207- 
0001). We are residents of El Dorado County and own property located on Amber 
Fields Drive, which is just south of this proposed development. We live in Royal 
Equestrian Estates, a gated community that has an active Home Owners Association 
(HOA) which is comprised of 77 residents. I am writing this letter on behalf of the Royal 
Equestrian Estates Home Owners Association and its property owners. 

We are requesting your assistance on the above proposed re-zone request. Terrie 
Mitchell, as well as other homeowners, provided comments and testimony at the 
October 25th Planning Commission meeting (see attached letter). We requested that 
the staff report be amended to accurately reflect that Amber Fields Drive is a private 
road. Our key issues were related to the negative declaration and references to private 
roads as a means to access the project site. Page 2 of the Staff Report and Page 1 of 
the Environmental Checklist incorrectlv states that the project site can be accessed via 
Amber Fields Drive. We believe that these statements are not accurate and should be 
removed. The portion of Amber Fields Drive that is located within Royal Equestrian 
Estates is a private road and access is limited to residents of the HOA via a gate. It is 
our understanding that the parcel numbers associated with this project have no access 
rights to those properties via Amber Fields Drive. 

In addition, we believe the section on Page 6 of the Staff Report under item 14 titled 
"capacity of the transportation system serving the area" needs to be corrected as well. 
The staff report indicates that "the site is accessed via public and private roads that 
meander through estate-size residential and rural subdivisions. These roads would 
need to be improved in order to accommodate an increase in use and vehicular traffic". 
As currently written the staff report implies that access and related improvements to 
these private roads is an approved option for this proposed development. We disagree 
and believe that access via private roads, such as Amber Fields Drive, are NOT 
authorized and this should be made clear in the staff report. 



Page 2 
Mitchell Comment Letter 
RE: Project Title G3 Enterprise Rezone (File Application No. 207-0001) 
November 30,2007 

Based on our testimony provided at the October 2!jth planning Commission meeting, we 
were under the impression that the staff report would be corrected prior to it going 
fonvard to your Board for approval. Unfortunately, these corrections have not been 
made. Although the Planning Commission's meeting minutes provide a brief summary 
of our testimony, the Planning Commission's action does not indicate that their motion 
to approve the staff report and findings also endorses those comments that were made 
at the hearing. 

Therefore, we are requesting that any Board action to approve this re-zone include the 
caveat that Amber Fields Drive is a private road and is not considered an access road 
to this proposed project. We believe this fact must be included in the record and any 
motion for approval, since the Planning Department did not amend the staff report to 
accurately reflect this fact. We would also like to have our contact information included 
for future notifications related to this proposed development. If you have any questions 
regarding our comments, please do not hesitate to contact me at the address and 
phone number below. 

Sincerely, 

Mark and Lisa Santos 
Members - Royal Equestrian Estates Home Owners Association 
5441 Farrell Road 
Shingle Springs, CA 95682 
530-676-1 240 

Attachment: October 2!jth Comment Letter to Planning Commission 

cc: \ Royal Equestrian Estates Home Owners Association and Residents 














